

There have been two meetings of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee the first one was on 15 September 2005 and the other one was on 12 October 2005 which took the form of a Waste Minimisation Workshop.  

Waste Minimisation Workshop

At this Workshop we had a presentation from Mike Gardner, Waste Services Manager, and a report from the Head of Commercial and Technical Services regarding where we are with waste in this Council.  We also had presentations from Members of this Committee who had taken part in a Focus Group.  As part of their work Members of the Focus Group visited other Authorities to see how they managed their waste minimisation 

This meeting had been opened up to all Members of Overview and Scrutiny and a general discussion on the subject of waste took place.  It was an opportunity for Members to air their views, discuss the options and make recommendations to the Executive.  We had present the Portfolio Holder, Ray Bloxham, who gave a brief update of the Partnership working that is going on in the County between Cumbria County Council and the Districts on Waste Disposal and Minimisation.

Members were concerned that a negative approach in the media had to date taken place and because of this had caused unnecessary concern to vulnerable members of the community.  This had been addressed in the paper at a later date by a positive article on Waste Minimisation which is I hope the start of partnership working between the media, members of the public and Councils on the growing problem of waste in this county.  

In light of the seriousness and the implications to the tax payer at the cost of collecting waste, this Workshop thought that publicity and education on waste needed to be addressed so that members of the public and our communities can be correctly informed at all stages of discussions about refuse collection and how it would affect them.  

Waste minimisation and recycling is going to have an impact on all our lives and our childrens lives.  Whatever this Council does has to be done with the  public and community on board helping to develop and support the policies that this Council will have to implement to combat the growing problems that are associated with waste, if we are to meet Government targets and to protect our environment for generations to come.

After a long discussion it was decided to go for option 2 and that this Committee would inform the Executive of our decision.  We also made a recommendation with the support of the Portfolio Holder that positive media coverage and education for the public was important because the disposal of waste was such a big issue.  Every effort would be made to make sure that any questions or queries raised by the public would be addressed as soon as possible to alleviate fears and worries.

At all stages of the development of the policy on Waste Management, Overview and Scrutiny will take a positive and active support and revisit the subject.

Councillor E Mallinson

Chairman
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